10.

MINUTES OF MEETING of the Neighbourhood Plan Group held on 10th September 2012 at the John Banks Hall, Goudhurst Road, Marden commencing at 8pm
19.
Present:
Cllr Andy Turner (co-chairman); Cllr Lesley Mannington; Cllr Richard Adam; Cllr Jean Robertson; Cllr Dorothy Reed; Cllr Maria Brown; Cllr Bev Reid; Cllr Anne Boswell (arrived during the meeting); Borough Councillor Annabelle Blackmore; Alison Hooker (minute secretary); Kate Kershaw; Pam Bowles; Steve McArragher; Carol Hogg; Catherine Alderson; Sascha Newton; Christine Gibbs; Peter Court (Redrow); Mike Jones (Rydon Homes); Julie Scott; Philip Taylor; Liz Stanley; Stephen Witts and Bridget Harvey
20.
Apologies:  The Clerk had received apologies from Cllr Kate Tippen and Graham Minter.
Before the meeting was officially opened Liz Stanley asked to address the meeting regarding the distribution of information circulated to residents on the Cherry Orchard estate over the weekend.  She felt it was factually incorrect and asked Stephen Witts whether the document had been produced by him.  He replied that it had and he felt it was correct according to the MBC website.  However Liz felt that this had caused concern and ill feeling from residents and made additional work for the Parish Council and Clerk and asked for a vote of no confidence.    Mr Witts did explain why he felt he needed to publish this information and stood down as co-chairman.  He then left the meeting – therefore a vote of no confidence was not required.
Andy Turner then proceeded to open the meeting and asked the topic leaders/ buddies to provide information to all those in attendance of the work they had undertaken so far:

21.
Topics

Business – Liz Stanley (LS) and Lesley Mannington (LM)

LS and LM had produced a questionnaire specifically for business/retail/commercial and this was aimed at company owners/managers not the employees themselves.  The number of vacant warehouses, units etc were also being explored.  It was circulated to the meeting and comments were requested.  Richard Adam suggested combining this questionnaire with transport however he was not in a position to give questions at the moment as was still gathering information – but possibly, to keep the momentum, that mention is made that further questions to the businesses would be forthcoming on transport.  Bridget Harvey was concerned that the same people may complete several forms.  Maria Brown felt that because business was such a specialist subject and needs to be targeted separately this may be an issue but all aspects of the parish need to be covered.  A separate question on farming on the questionnaire was suggested and this would be incorporated.    Several questions from this survey could be incorporated into the general questionnaire for residents.
Kate Kershaw asked what is the procedure for each group?  - Ideas were being suggested as to the best way of gaining information on individual topics and this may involve face to face meeting rather than a questionnaire.  A decision on how to send out questionnaires/surveys needed to be made - ? “Survey Monkey”.

Education – Julie Scott (JS) and Dorothy Reed (DR)

A questionnaire had not yet been put together but JS and DR were meeting with the school and youth groups to ascertain what sort of questions should be asked, gaining responses and talking face to face with some young people.

Conservation – Pam Bowles (PB) and Steve McArragher (SM)

SM had circulated some thoughts on conservation but both SM and PB had concerns as to what conservation should cover.  A suggestion of perhaps a small group of members walking around the existing Conservation Area of Marden to ascertain whether this could be suggested to be extended, view properties currently in the Conservation Area etc.

Countryside – Christine Gibbs (GB)

CG has had the same concerns as PB and SM.  It was therefore suggested that items in both these topics may overlap so could possibly work together but keep the topic headings.  A copy of the landscape appraisal document would be passed to CG.
Transport – Richard Adam (RA) and David Burton (DB)

Some specific questions are relevant only to the businesses and these need to be directed to them (ie incorporated in business questionnaire).  RA also needs to speak to DB before proceeding with this and LM will liaise with DB to ascertain a meeting date with a possibility of a fact finding exercise with businesses.  Everyone has an interest in public transport along with public rights of way and cycling routes (these may also cross over into countryside/open space/amenity).  RA would look into the functional use and recreational use of this.

Communication – Philip Taylor (PT) and Bridget Harvey (BH)

PT had set up an email group, Wiki and Website however BH had been on leave and had not had chance to speak with PT regarding these.  There were some teething problems but hopefully these would be resolved soon.    PT explained the three electronic information vehicles:  Mailing list – all members/interested parties should be on this and should now be receiving emails (if not please let PT know); Website:  this should be available to all and to publish information regarding the Neighbourhood Plan and minutes; Wiki – everyone on the mailing list should have access and will be able to access information on it and also update information.  Need to look at how we communicate with residents etc.

Open Space/Amenity – Anne Boswell (AB) and Jean Robertson (JR)
AB and JR had produced a detailed draft questionnaire which had been circulated to all members.  They have met with the Medical Practice manager and spoke to him about further housing – the practice would be able to accommodate additional residents from the proposed developments (would just need to appoint another partner).   Individual comments regarding the questionnaire to be sent to AB and JR over the next two weeks.
Housing – Sascha Newton (SN) and Maria Brown (MB)

SN outlined what they thought the process of connecting with the residents should be and this included:  public exhibition/open day : obtain latest aerial photograph : identify on photograph sites from the SHLAA document and other possible sites : A3 map of parish to be given to all those attending the open day enabling all to comment and suggest other sites : look at S106s : explain what is a planning matter : provide a summary report.   MB also suggested that information be obtained on a possible number of houses on each site.

22.
Objectives before next meeting:

Streamline the questionnaires already drafted
Possible incorporation of transport questions into business questionnaire 

Speak to groups/youth 

Link together some of topics 
Following a request to the Chairman it was agreed that documents to be considered at the next meeting should be circulated at least one week in advance of the meeting to allow members time to read and digest them.

23.
Next Meeting - The next meeting of the Neighbourhood Plan Group would be on 8th October commencing at 8pm in the Scout HQ. (JBH pre-booked).

Apologies were given by AT, MB and AB.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 10.15pm.

Note:  It was agreed after the meeting that the next meeting would be on 15th October at Scout HQ commencing at 8pm.
